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It was wonderful to see 59 families on our call last night. It was good just to see everyone and hear from 

some. I hope we can do this each week while we are still on lockdown. 

 

I didn't have too much providential news but this is some of what I shared, for those who missed the call. 

 

Thank you for your faith in difficult times. 

 

Dr Ki Hun Kim reported that True Mother is doing well in lockdown at Cheon Jung Gung. She, like all of 

us carries out her mission through phone calls and zoom meetings. True Mother is always very attentive 

to what is taking place in USA. Dr Kim believes that Mother gains a lot of hope when she hears reports 

from America and the good things that members are doing. America is fulfilling the role of elder son and 

serving the rest of the world through our online presence and all of the ways that our departments are 

offering education and connection. (go to family fed,org to see the non stop activities.) 

 

True Mother talked about utilizing the tools available to get the message out to the world. She cited 

companies like Amazon being the biggest retailer in the world without having any brick and mortar 

shops. 

 

One of the great services USA offers is the CHOSEN workshop which is held everyday at 3;00pm. Andy 

Compton teaches the Divine Principle and clergy give commentary of the lecture. 

 

The National Sunday Service reached 65 nations two weeks ago. Blessed Family Department, YAYAM, 



 

 

and others are offering wonderful programs, as I have been informing you through the various e-mails 

sent out. 

 

True Mother's autobiography in English is expected to be released on May 8th and may be sold on 

Amazon print on demand. My 8th happens to be Mother's Day in Korea. 

 

True Mother intends to change the name of the church and I understand that Dr Kim will speak about this 

on Sunday to make it clear what True Mother's intentions are. 

 

Dr Kim's attitude is to always keep a positive mind. Be positive, be healthy and be happy. 

 

Our National church is experiencing financial difficulties. The New Yorker Hotel, which is dependent on 

tourism is almost empty and losing a lot of money rather than helping to finance our church. HQ members 

are all working from home but they are all busy and looking to serve our members. 

 

Locally, Hearst Avenue is slowly emptying out as the students have only online classes and may have lost 

their part time jobs. We don't know what will happen in the next semester and whether the students will 

come back. 

 

Our local CARP members cannot fundraise for their rent and living expenses. they are still very busy 

doing their witnessing and follow up online. They are having online meetings etc. 

 

I really appreciate your tithes and offerings at this time. I am proud of our church members faithfulness. 

Don't forget that you can tithe directly online if it takes it easier for you (tithe.ly/give?c=1324185 833-

938-1793), or you can send your cheque to church. 

 

Some of our members are having online zoom meetings for many kinds of gatherings. It is good to stay 

connected and involved in each others lives. 

 

We will continue to hold our local Sunday Service at 10;00am. We had 1,000 hits the first week that we 

did this. Please send in a 30 second greeting from your family and we will feature it on the Sunday 

Service. 

 

Michael Allen informed us about the incredible job which Steve Child, Siew Lain Leroy, the Irwins (and 

Micheal) are doing to help people with their questions and concerns about fulfilling their ancestor 

liberations before the Cheon Bo date. Please contact any of them to hear how they can help you. 

 

Congratulations once more to the Thick family on the birth of Ori Felix. We have a number of sisters who 

are pregnant, including our KEA pastors wife. We pray for those mommas and look forward to see your 

healthy wonderful babies. 

 

Let is pray for the sick and the vulnerable that they can have extra precaution. This virus is serious. I 

heard that John Biermans has the Coronavirus, let's pray for John. One of our closest ACLC pastors in 

New Jersey, Bishop Sykes lost his mother and sister to the virus this week and another sister is in ICU. 

 

And let us keep praying for our precious frontline workers who are putting themselves in harms way to 

keep us all safe. 

 

Let's hang in there and we will get through this. Please take every precaution necessary to be safe. Boost 

your immune system as you can. Also take every measure to keep your spirit high, your spiritual immune 

system needs a boost too. I look forward to seeing you again as soon as possible. 

 

Pastor Thompson 


